MAHA Meeting, December 15, 2020

Zoom Call 6:45 pm

November minutes approved unanimously

**Financial Report- Tom Berry** 

#### **Registrar update- Amanda Gobert**

Registrar reminded associations to keep trying to collect birth certificates for rostering even with the shutdown. We are all still working on our 6U, 8U rosters. Rosters will "lock" on 12/23/20. Special approval will be needed to add new players for teams attending districts.

# MAHA Ref report- Art Kahle

Only 60% of refs returned from last season.

Many still need to finish ref clinics.

They expect to be busy with tournaments as soon as we can return to the ice. Will need more refs to return.

## Safesport/STAR- Tim Jones

No new reports.

**Coaching Director-**

**New Business-** Director nominations due by January 20, 2021 to Kevin Wood Kwood@mahadistrict6.org Director position available to fill after the summer meeting and there will be a chairperson change for district 6 after the summer meeting. Tom Berry expressed his intention on running for the Chairperson position.

## **Executive Board / State Playoff Committee mtg. review**

Game Count changes and game count change proposals:

- 1. Removed game counts for non-national bound teams for players and teams ONLY FOR THE 2021 SEASON! Maximum game counts still apply.
- 2. National bound team proposals:
- a. Tier 2-10 games for a team and 5 for a player.
- b. Tier 1-14 for a team and 7 for a player.

10U-A, 14U-A will participate in the runner up tournament February 19-21, 2021 16U-A Top two teams from D6 will go right to the state tournament.

Location will be in D2-no arena has been announced.

District tourney seedings/Districts

We will announce contingent plans if we must cancel playins and move right into district weekend in February.

Money Collection for balance of money will be different this year. All teams/associations will be invoiced and you must send a check to Amanda by January 25, 2021, if money is not received prior to you first game of districts your team or teams will not be allowed to play.

#### **Old Business**

District tourney house play-in games: January 4-5, 2021 @ KOHA

Wings Event Center and Wings West

Squirts \$ 480.00; Peewees \$ 510.00; Bantams \$ 525.00

10U A&AA \$175.00, 12U A&AA \$185.00, 14U A \$190.00 14U AA \$330.00

Player exceptions for Districts/ States, last day to do them January 20.

District Tournaments: February 5 th - February 7 th , 2021 ALL TEAMS house/travel All teams must be paid in full by January 25, 2021.

Credential Check booklet soon to be on website

Book Checks – only checking books of teams participating in playins or districts for the 2020-2021 season. Your association will let us know at January D6 meeting which location you will drop off at.

Tuesday January 19, Patterson Ice Center

Thursday January 21, Lansing Suburban

Only one person from each association-must bring all the team books that are participating in districts to one of the locations listed above, drop off times will be assigned and will be in the evenings, the times will be available on January 13, you must pick up all the books two hours after your drop off time. You will not be able to stay at the locations during the book checks. If we do have a play in weekend we will be checking the Tier 3 teams books during that weekend.

Anything wrong with your books must be rechecked prior to districts or states, your team must contact the director in charge of your association to set up an appointment for a recheck.

Hosting teams fill out district tourney info page (pg 1) form completely & email to Kevin and copy Steve Miller. Please send your tourney schedule page (pg 2) only to Kevin and Amanda by Friday January 8 th so we can present them at the January meeting

Once schedules are OK'd, they will be posted w/ contact info sheet on our website.

Reminders:

All State tournament play-in game money sent to Tom Berry. Fees to be set in January? If you have a second game you must have dollars to pay onsite.

State Tournament dates, locations, contact info on maha.org

Next Meeting: January 12, 2021 @ 6:45 Zoom call.

MERRY CHRISTMAS